
 

 
Happy Christmas everyone and thanks once again to our won-
derful team of Trust Leaders & Directors for continuing to 
support the development of the curriculum in all our schools. 
PLEASE make sure you all have access to the ‘Trust Subject 
Leaders’ calendar on outlook, as subject leaders put their 
meetings on this. If you can’t access it, please let  the IT service know & they will be 
able to help.  
 
Trust Directors 
 
Our Trust Directors for EYFS, English, Maths and IT have been busty this term, get-
ting to meet head teachers & subject leaders and finding out the needs of each school. 
Thank you all for engagement with this and we look forward to further developments as 
the year progresses.  
 
CAST 
 
We have formed a group called the ‘Curriculum and Assessment Strategy Team,’ which 
includes Trust Directors, a couple of Headteachers and Chris Jukes. This group looks at 
developing curriculum strategy across the Trust. 
 
Learning reviews  
 
I look forward to visiting  your schools next term as part of our learning review cycle. 
This time, the focus is on the personal development and behaviour of children. This also 
includes diversity. Michael Gray (Trust diversity lead) and Chris Jukes will also be part 
of this. See you in January! 
 
Vacancy 
 
If you are interested in becoming a Trust Subject Lead, then we are currently recruit-
ing for Music, Art and Geography. If you are interested in taking on one of these 
roles, please do get in touch with me and I can tell you more. You don’t 
need to have a degree in this subject, just passion and drive to become an 
expert and the ability to support other subject leaders.  
 
I hope you all have a lovely Christmas break, see you in the new year! 
 
Em McMurray emcmurray@jeavonswood.org  
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A few subject updates... 

IT 
 

Hello!  

It was great to meet with the Computing Leads this term. We shared our experiences of the 
new Teach Computing curriculum and discussed introducing a 'digital literacy' unit at the be-
ginning of each year. Introducing this will provide children with the skills they need to use 
the iPads as a cross-curricular learning tool within their year group. We also discussed how to 
make the Teach Computing unit resources more accessible and creative on Seesaw, and we 
agreed that we'd add any created resources to our district Seesaw library for us all to ac-
cess. I look forward to meeting again at Jeavons Wood on the 23rd January 3:45-4:45pm to 
talk E-Safety.  
 
Super excited to share that The Cam Academy Trust have been accepted as an Apple Region-
al Training Centre for 2022-2023. We are now part of a community that shares best practice 
and inspires excellence through teaching and learning with Apple technology. As part of this, 
we are running FREE workshops to all staff in the trust. Check out what's on offer below, and 
follow the link to sign up through Eventbrite here: https://www.catrust.co.uk/cat-community/
apple-rtc. Limited spaces! 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Thank you for your time and I hope you have a very happy Christmas!  
 
Robyn  
 
Robyn Wilson 
rwilson@jeavonswood.org  
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EYFS 

 

 
It has, as ever been a hectic start of the year for our youngest children in school. We can all 
console ourselves with the fact that the year will now continue in a much calmer fashion. 
Establishing rules and expectations is a key skill for our children to learn as they begin their 
school life and can take some children longer to master than others. 
 
It is refreshing that self -regulation is now an area of the new Early Years Curriculum and as 
such is an area for assessment. As we all know, children who find self-regulation challenging, 
in turn find establishing effective learning behaviours a challenge. It is always worth spending 
the time initially establishing these expectations, in order to support effective learning be-
haviours to be built. It is interesting to consider the reason behind our children now strug-
gling with self-regulation. It is always worthwhile remembering that this cohort of children 
were at a vital stage of their social development during the Covid pandemic. Some may require 
more support, through the direct teaching of social behaviours within a large group situation. 
The use of an attention bucket, social stories and small group discussion times can always sup-
port the development of this skill. 
 
Our Pre-Schools and Nurseries across the Trust play a vital role in the ‘school ready’ process. 
Children experience a detailed Phonics curriculum in school, but it was clear that due, in part, 
to less developed Listening and Attention skills some of the children were finding this learn-
ing challenging. In response to this, we have developed a number of phonic activities with the 
focus on   tuning in to sounds within words.  A series of fun, active learning opportunities are 
now planned into our daily Pre-School practice. Feedback from the first term has been very 
positive, with children fully embracing the role of ‘Sound Detectives’.   
 
It is always an exciting time to be looking ahead to the new learning to come and building on 
the wealth of knowledge and experiences our children have already acquired. The New Early 
Years curriculum presents a great opportunity for all practitioners to structure and challenge 
the children’s learning whilst working alongside them. We will be exploring effective ways to 
engage and challenge our children together in the coming year. 
 

Millie chapman MChapman@catrust.co.uk 

 

 
 
 

 
 

 

 



Th e  C a m  
Ac a d e m y T ru s t   

Maths 
 
The Trust Primary Maths Leads have met twice so far this year.  We have been thinking 
about using time outside of the main maths lesson to work on arithmetic proficiency and 
whole class targeted teaching.  In our first session, we considered concept areas in maths 
which require recapping and refreshing, such as ordinal number, time, geometry and frac-
tions.  We also thought about the design of targeted teaching tasks to support children to 
overcome difficult points and retain learning.  For example, when thinking about teaching 
time, strip the clock back to show one hand at a time and focus on difficult points. Stem sen-
tences are very useful to help children develop deep conceptual understanding. 
 
All schools in the Trust are now signed up to 
Mastering Number for R, Y1 and Y2.  This pro-
ject aims to secure firm foundations in the de-
velopment of good number sense for all children 
from Reception through to Year 1 and Year 2. 
The aim over time is that children will leave KS1 
with fluency in calculation and a confidence and 
flexibility with number.  
We have our third meeting this year scheduled 
for Thursday 19th January 3:30pm - 5pm at Gam-
lingay  
 
Katie Crozier 

 

A few subject updates... 
 

RE 
 
Religious Education this term. 
 
Autumn term is always a big one in Religious Education world, with many people from the 
faiths that we study within our schools embracing the festivals and traditions that occur 
during these months.  I have been fortunate enough to take part in some webinars designed 
to help develop subject knowledge of the key faiths and non-secular beliefs that many of us 
teach. Key information is then disseminated to school Subject Leads. In our meeting, key in-
formation from some Ofsted Deep Dive training was shared with a list of actions to help sup-
port leads. Please be aware that the Cambridgeshire Agreed Syllabus 2023 is to be shared in 
June – places on this conference are bookable using the following link: https://
cambridge.council.bookingbug.com/home/37056-Religious-Education-Service 
As always, please do get in touch if you have any questions and I will try my best to help. 
 
Sophie Butcher 
sbutcher@jeavonswood.org 
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English 
 
 It has been a busy term for English!  
It has been a privilege to meet with you and see the fantastic practice in our schools. There is 
so much we can share as a network! Our term saw an exciting start as we were all inspired by 
the Reading for Pleasure environment at Thongsley Fields and set our action plans as a network. 
 A huge discussion we’ve had across all our schools, and nationally, is around writing. As a result, 
we now have a set of writing moderation materials on the Primary English Curriculum page on 
Sharepoint. These include examples of writing for all non-statutory year groups, as well as 
greater depth examples for Years 1,3,4 and 5 – it’s also handy to see ‘not quite’ examples and 
explanations of next steps (see below). Some of our schools have engaged with these materials 
already, such as Gamlingay, or have plans to do so in the New Year. 

 

 

 Our next meeting will be held at Hartford Juniors on Tuesday 17th January from 3.45pm. We 
will be hearing from Michael Gray about embedding diversity in our schools and we will also be 
exploring the writing moderation materials together before looking at recent research and 
guidance from the Ambition Institute.  
 As always, please get in touch if there is anything you would like to collaborate on or discuss! 
 
Have a restful Christmas break! 
Alice Evans 
alevans@jeavonswood.org  
 

A few subject updates... 
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MFL 
 
Many of the Trust’s schools have been using the new Scheme of Work  (in Spanish and 
French) from Rachel Hawkes which was introduced in September 2021. Some schools have 
now been using the SoW for a year now and are reaping the ben-
efits of phonics, vocabulary and grammar being carefully planned 
and taught. The scheme has now been developed so that there is 
a 2 year rolling programme complete with Knowledge organisers 
and assessment materials to use alongside. 
Rachel Hawkes has written a really great article which explains 
how her SoW has been designed to align with findings from re-
cent reports. It can be found here What next for primary lan-
guages? – NCELP 
 
Anna Haupt 

PSHE 
 
A huge thank you to Liz Du-Toit who has been our PSHE lead so far. She is now handing the role over 
to Kirsty Hensleigh at Bourn Primary School.  
 
I am excited to be the new PSHE lead for the Cam Academy Trust. I have been a class 
teacher at Bourn Primary Academy since September 2020. I currently teach Year Two 
alongside responsibilities as Assistant SENDco, Computing and PSHE lead.  
I am passionate about instilling the values of courage and hope in our pupils. I have been 
researching Growth Mindset since my PGCE and have work published in this field. I con-
tinued this research through a Masters Degree at Cambridge University last year, where 
I created a Growth Mindset Framework for Bourn Primary. As the new PSHE Lead I 
would love to support schools in creating a Growth Mindset culture and share my passion.  
I am looking forward to supporting staff with the PSHE curriculum and can’t wait to get 
started.  

KHensleigh@bourn.cambs.sch.uk  

PE 
 

In the recent PE Trust Meeting, updates were shared from recent county meetings as well as the 
termly South Cambs PE meeting. However, the main focus was on the curriculum. At Jeavons Wood we 
have recently changed our scheme to GetSet4PE. Like most schools in Cambridgeshire, we had used 
the Cambs SoW, but after talking to other schools and looking at other alternatives we decided to 
trial GetSet. It offers so much more than just a SoW, including: Awesome Stuff (Active Blasts, Ac-
tive Lunchtimes, Classroom PE, Knowledge Organisers and so much more), Curriculum Design (allowing 
you to match the needs of your school), Assessment and Reporting! We felt it also provides excellent 
progression and is a lot more accessible for Teachers to use.  
Hannah Curtis (Cross-Phase PE Trust Director) joined us and spoke about her role and how she can 
support the Trust Primaries. We all look forward to working with her more closely, in turn having a 
more consistent approach to PE across our Trust.  

Will Emery 

wemery@jeavonswood.org 

https://eur01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fncelp.org%2Fblog-what-next-for-primary-languages%2F&data=05%7C01%7CEMcMurray%40Jeavonswood.org%7C7fe02bac6b1d43304a5c08dadd1b9531%7C7eeaedd6bf3740158fe919fbc2c02d55%7C0%7C0%7C638065407789990817
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History 
 
This term has been a busy one for our wider history curriculums. Within our schools, we have 
marked Black History Month and Remembrance Day, and are preparing for LGBTQ history 
month in February and Women’s History month in March. When our history subject leaders 
met in October, we reflected on how these events are becoming far more pertinent in our 
ever-changing societies and discussed the need for a broadening and further diversification 
of our history curriculums to better reflect the demographic of our school communities. As 
we are welcoming children from much further afield, the new additions whom we are welcom-
ing into our schools bring with them a wealth of experiences which must be acknowledged 
within our history teaching and learning. We have a vital role as history coordinators to en-
sure children receive accurate teaching of the past, even when, in some cases, this may bring 
with it difficult or challenging conversations. Children have a right to know where they come 
from and how our society has been formed. But most of all, they have a right to see powerful 
representations of people who look like themselves, who have made great historical advances. 
As a team of history coordinators, we aim to spend time this year considering how our indi-
vidual curriculums can be altered so that they provide a wider and more diverse representa-
tion of history, whist adhering to the objectives of the national curriculum.  
 
Another area of focus for all of our schools, is the inclusion of ‘disciplinary knowledge’ into 
our history teaching. History pedagogy within all of our schools must include knowledge of 
how historians investigate the past, and how they construct historical claims, arguments and 
accounts. Children must be taught to interrogate and interpret historical information in or-
der to better make sense of what is being presented to them. In order for children to do 
this, sound and in-depth historical knowledge is essential in allowing them to make these 
judgements. Again, we discussed the vital importance of this as a lifelong skill, given the 
shift towards social media and rise of disinformation. We agreed that children who leave our 
primary schools with the skill and confidence to question and conceptualise the information 
they receive, stand a far better chance at seeking out the most accurate information later 
on in life. The enormity of this responsibility felt a little overwhelming, but we are so lucky 
here at the CAM Academy trust to have the support of fantastic practitioners around us. 
We are looking forward to meeting again in the Spring Term of 2022, where we hope to start 
making some headway in these areas.  
 

Angela  

ABottiglieri@jeavonswood.org 

 

 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 


